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January 7, 2024 
Anthony J. Hood, Chair 
District of Columbia Zoning Commission 
441 4th Street, NW, Suite 200S,  
Washington, DC 20001  
Email: dcoz@dc.gov 

Re:   Zoning Commission Case 23-02  
         Hearing Date: January 7, 2024 
         Public Unable to Sign Up To Testify 

Dear Chair Hood:  
 

I have received complaints today that the Office of Zoning website would not allow people to 
sign up to testify at tomorrow’s hearing. People who tried to sign up on Sunday morning and Sunday 
afternoon to testify in Case 23-02 have not been able to do so. 

 
 This is clearly wrong since the Office of Zoning website and the Public Notice in this case 

state the public is allowed to sign up to testify up to 24 hours before the start of the hearing, as Ms. 
Schellin, Secretary to the Commission, has also previously confirmed. Below is a screenshot one 
person sent me who had been trying since this morning to sign up to testify. This person also called the 
phone number shown in the second screenshot but no one answered. There almost assuredly were other 
members of the public who were denied their right to sign up today to testify in Case 23-02. 

 
Though this appears to be a website malfunction, prematurely cutting off the right of the public 

to testify in this contested case is a serious problem. Does the Commission not monitor the website to 
make sure the site is properly functioning? Please see the 2 screenshots below. The first screenshot is 
the attempt to register at 3:35pm to testify. The second screenshot is the message not allowing the 
person to register to testify. This person tried repeatedly on Sunday to timely sign up to testify and was 
denied that right, as others almost certainly were as well. 
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cc:        Attorney General Brian Schwalb Brian.Schwalb@dc.gov> 
Assistant Attorney General - Equitable Land Use Section Alexandra  Cain        
     <Alexandra.Cain@dc.gov>  
Assistant Attorney General Lily Bullitt  <lily.bullitt@dc.gov>, 
Office of the Attorney General, Chief, Land Use Section Maximilian Tondro       

<Maximilian.Tondro@dc.gov>, 
Director, Office of Open Government  Niquelle Allen Niquelle.Allen@dc.gov 

  Director of Open Government Johnnie Barton Johnnie.Barton2@dc.gov 
Director of the Office of Government Ethics Ashley Cooks ashley.cooks@dc.gov 
Auditor for the District of Columbia Kathleen Patterson, odca.mail@dc.gov 
Office of the City Administrator oca.eom@dc.gov 
Office of the Deputy Mayor for Planning and Economic Development     
     dmped.eom@dc.gov 
Director of the DC Office of Planning Anita Cozart planning@dc.gov 
Secretary of the Zoning Commission Sharon Shelling  sharon.schellin@dc.gov 

 

 


